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1 message

City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org> Tue, May 13, 2025 at 10:00 AM
To: City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@]acity.org>

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Griselda Jauregui <noreply@adv.actionnetwork.org>

To: councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, clerk.cps@lacity.org

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Fri, 09 May 2025 12:21:45 +0000 (UTC)

Subject: Thank you LA for Leading the Way and Raising Hospitality Workers Wages

Honorable Los Angeles City Council President Harris-Dawson,

Thank you for your support for the Olympic Wage, Council President. The whole country is
struggling with a high cost of living and wages that are not matching what it takes to simply live.
We all are rooting for Los Angeles right now, which is leading the way.

Thank you for standing with workers.

Griselda Jauregui
yasomos3gsc@hotmail.com
4757 Hammel St

Los Angeles, California 90022

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: "jrubalcava@calorganize.org" <jrubalcava@calorganize.org>

To: cd10@lacity.org, clerk.cps@lacity.org

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Sat, 10 May 2025 00:00:38 +0000 (UTC)

Subject: Thank You for Your Support of Higher Wages for Tourism Workers (File # 14-1371-S13)

Councilmember Heather Hutt,

Thank you for your support for the Olympic Wage. While the tourism industry is poised to
continue to grow as Los Angeles gears up to host the 2026 World Cup, 2028 Olympic and
Paralympic Games, and other mega-events, wages remain insufficient for tourism workers to



continue to live in Los Angeles and surrounding cities as the region grapples with an
unprecedented housing and healthcare affordability crisis.

Thank you for voting for higher wages and benefits for tourism workers!

jrubalcava@calorganize.org
115 N. Normandie Ave. Apt #3
Los Angeles, California 90004
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City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

Thank You for Supporting an Olympic Wage! (File # 14-1371-S13)

1 message

Laura C. Chavez-Moreno <noreply@adv.actionnetwork.org> Fri, May 9, 2025 at 4:31 AM
Reply-To: lauracchavez@gmail.com
To: councilmember.yaroslavsky@lacity.org, andrew.deblock@]acity.org, clerk.cps@]acity.org

Councilmember Katy Yaroslavsky,

Thank you for voting for the Olympic Wage for hospitality workers. We must ensure that tourism
workers are healthy and housed. Thank you for working to strengthen and expand worker
protections.

Thank you.

Laura C. Chavez-Moreno
lauracchavez@gmail.com

827 Levering Ave, Apt. 511

Los Angeles, California 90024-2762



